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Shepway District Council

Civic Centre

Castle Hill Avenue

Folkestone

Kent CT20 2QY

PE/7/Shepway 





21st June 2005

Dear Mrs Tupling, 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT LOCAL PLAN REVIEW FURTHER PROPOSED MODIFICATIONS

Thank you for informing the Home Builders Federation (HBF) of the council’s further proposed modifications to the revised deposit draft version of the local plan. HBF wishes to object to both modifications on the same grounds; namely that of housing land supply. 

The local plan inquiry inspector identified a shortfall in housing land supply terms of approximately 100 dwellings and recommended these sites as sites which could be allocated for development to go towards making up this shortfall. These two sites total some 76 dwellings and constitute a large proportion of the overall shortfall identified by the inspector. It is wholly unacceptable to seek to delete these two allocations without addressing the issue of the shortfall in housing land supply which will result. The plan must not be allowed to proceed towards adoption with a shortfall in housing supply. Particularly in view of the inspector’s comments on this matter. Either these two sites should be re-instated as allocations or, if there really are insurmountable problems to their implementation, must be replaced by further allocations which ensures that the plan makes sufficient overall provision for housing to ensure the delivery of its strategic housing requirement. 

Yours sincerely,

Pete Errington

HBF Regional Planner, Southern Region

